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To Mayor John Tory and Toronto City Councillors, 

Madison Community Services joins with the Toronto Alliance to End Homelessness
 (TAEH) in strong support of Councillors Cressy and Wong-Tam’s Motion MM12.21 –
 Ending Homelessness – Building Supportive Housing Now. 

Along with other supportive housing providers, Madison has felt frustrated and
 concerned that there did not seem to be any plan for action to achieve the
 commitment which City Council made in March 2018 to create 18,000 supportive
 housing units in Toronto over the next 10 years – starting in 2020 – which is just
 around the corner. 
This motion represents the beginning of a plan for focussed action on this
 commitment made by City Council. 
It is an encouraging and a critical piece of the plan that Motion MM12.21 calls for City
 leadership by committing its share of 1/3 of the costs needed as well as a
 commitment that the City call on the federal and provincial governments to do the
 same. 

It is long past the time for the City to declare that homelessness is a major crisis in
 Toronto. It is my understanding that with over 8,000 Torontonians currently
 homeless, Toronto is the homelessness capital of Canada. Certainly nothing to be
 proud of! The creation of more supportive housing is one of the key strategies within
 a plan to address the Toronto homelessness crisis. 

With over 17,000 people in Toronto living with mental health challenges on the wait
 list for supportive housing, it should be clear to all City Councillors and relevant City
 staff that a large supply of new supportive housing is essential. Ways and means to
 create the new supply begins with approval of Motion MM12.21. 
Making the creation of new supportive housing units on City public land a priority
 (e.g. 1/3 of the Housing Now initiative new construction units to be allocated to
 supportive housing) offers a significant way that the City can start to fulfill its
 commitment to create a minimum of 1800 supportive housing units a year. And the
 bridging strategy in this Motion is also essential for immediate action while a new
 stock of supportive housing units are being built. 

Sincerely, 

Jean 
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Jean Stevenson 
Executive Director 
Madison Community Services 

Direct line:        647-497-8755 

Mobile:  647-588-8654 

Email:  jean@madisoncs.org 

210 Dundas St. W. 
Toronto ON  M5G 2E8 

www.madisoncs.org 

PERSONAL & CONFIDENTIAL – This e-mail is intended solely for the use of the individual to whom it was addressed. Any views or opinions presented 

are solely those of the author and do not necessarily represent those of Madison Community Services. If you have received this e-mail in error – the 

use, dissemination, forwarding, printing, or copying of this e-mail is strictly prohibited and violates Provincial Privacy Laws. Please advise the sender 
and delete this message and attachments from your system. 

mailto:jean@madisoncs.org
http://www.madisoncs.org/
https://www.facebook.com/MadisonToronto

